
Friday, July 3, 2020

Dear Member, 

Below is your weekly COVID dashboard update as provided to Ocean Reef Club and ORCA by the Medical Center. There are four new cases pending. 

Each of the four patients and their respective families have been provided quarantine protocols. Two of the four pending cases are members of the same 

household. 

COVID-19 Dashboard as of:   07/3/20   3:00PM                           		     Total 

 Pending Lab Results 4

 Negative Lab Results 22

 Positive Lab Results 4

 Confirmed by Dept. of Health 4

All positive tests must be confirmed by the Dept. of Health

The average number of days for results has increased to 5-7.

The Florida Department of Health/Monroe County has confirmed the four previous positives have successfully completed their respective quarantine period. 

As a reminder, a notification will only be sent when a test result is returned positive. The Ocean Reef Club website is updated as any pending tests and 

negative results are reported: https://www.oceanreef.com/coronavirus-dashboard/. 

In a continuing effort to maintain the safety and wellness of Ocean Reef, we strongly urge you to self-report any testing activity.  In collaboration with The 

Medical Center, ORC, ORCA/Public Safety, we are imploring all community members who have submitted a sample for testing inside or outside of the gates 

to voluntarily agree to the following:

If you have submitted a sample for the testing of COVID-19, please provide your address to the Medical Center.   This information will only be used to 

ensure the safety of our First Responders, Medical Personnel and Food Services.  This information will not be shared with the community.

If your testing is confirmed positive for COVID-19, as others have demonstrated by example, allow for the sharing of this information to all within our gates.  

The Medical Center, ORC and ORCA/Public Safety understand the challenge your commitment to the welfare of our community may present.  We thank 

you for adhering to the guidelines set forth by the State and the County.   

Thank you,

Alex Tonarelli
Ocean Reef Club President

Chip Iglesias
ORCA President

Keith Young
Medical Center CEO


